Parish Council Report
March 2014-03-19

After a wet, but relatively warm winter, it is hard to imagine the village covered in snow and ice, but I’m sure these conditions will be with us again in the future.  The purchase of four new grit bins, while an expensive item, should help us deal with ice next winter.  We are very grateful for the efforts of Cllr Terry Healey, with help from Bob and his fork lift, in installing the bins: one at the crossroads, one near the Club, another by the Rectory Field and the fourth in Back Lane.

We have been notified that the work in cleaning the War Memorial is likely to take place in May.  The cost of this is 75% covered by grants we applied for and the remainder from our own funds.  We hope to rededicate the memorial during the summer.  Over the winter councillors and other villagers have been doing maintenance work on the play equipment on the Recreation Field in line with advice following the last safety inspection.  It is good to see these facilities being used to the full now we are seeing some sunshine.  It is important for us to know if any accidents occur on this equipment: please report any mishaps to any member of the Parish Council, so that we can take any remedial action necessary.  We also remind parents and children using the Recreation Field to dispose of litter properly.  Similarly we are keen to know if any of the local public footpaths are in a poor condition or being made inaccessible, so that we can take the matter up with the local authority.
You may have noticed, as we councillors have, that there is a growing amount of litter on the verges, especially on the approaches to the village.  Bottles, drink cans etc are unsightly and dangerous, so we are planning a:

GRAND VILLAGE LITTER PICK FROM 11.00am

ON SATURDAY 5TH APRIL

and are asking as many of you as possible to join us to help get our village spick and span for the wonderful summer we are all hoping for.

We have changed the date for our next meeting; it will now take place at 7.30pm on Tuesday 22nd April, and the Annual Village Meeting (AVM) will be the following Tuesday, 29th April again at 7.30 in the Birbury.  For those of you who have not attended one of these gatherings before, it is an opportunity to hear about what has been going on over the past year and an opportunity to interrogate your councillors and put forward suggestions for future developments in the village.  Representatives from all the various clubs and societies in the village are asked to report briefly on the past year.  This year the main item on the agenda will be a report from the independent body which organised the recent Housing Needs Survey.  We councillors will be hoping to hear your ideas on how best to make use of this important document.  

We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible at the AVM; 
please do come along!
Best wishes

Diana Turner, Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council
BIRDINGBURY PARISH COUNCIL
Future events

Village Litter Pick - Saturday 5th April 

11.00 am, meet outside the Club

Next PC Meting – Tuesday 22nd April 

7.30 pm in the Birbury

Annual village meeting – tuesday 29th  april

7.30 pm in the birbury

